
August 8, 2023 

 

 

 

    

At 7:00 p.m., Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the 

Town of Carlton.  Present were the following Board members: Councilman Dana Woolston, , Councilman 

Brian McCue and Councilwoman Debbie Yockel. 

 

Also present was Town Attorney Douglas Heath and Highway Supt. Kurt VanWycke.  

 

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the minutes from July, 2023 were approved by Mr. Woolston 

and seconded by Mr. McCue and carried 

 

Mr. Voorhees requested the Town of Carltons process on responding to FOIL request. Attorney Heath stated 

that The town has to follow the State Of NY Guidelines.  

 

A motion by Mr. McCue to accept Councilperson Joshua Narburghs resignation, Second by Mrs. Yockel and 

carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve Two now Constables, Douglas Ashbery and Shannon Brett second by 

Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. McCue to appoint Charles Ricci to the Town board term ending 12/31/23, second by Mr. 

Woolston and carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve transfers, Second by Mr. McCue and carried. See attached 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve interfund transfers second by Mrs. Yockel and carried. See attached  

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the Supervisors Report seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.  

 

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the Zoning Report, seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried. 

 

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the July Justice report seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried 

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the August Justice report seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried 

 

Mr. VanWycke gave an update on highway and water activities. 

 

Dale Niehaus, Chief of the Carlton Fire Co., gave an update on calls and man hours for the month of July. 

 

Mrs. Ashbery read a report from the Town assessor. 

 

Legislator Fitzak stated that the County is discussing the County Marine Lease. Discussion followed. 

 

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the May vouchers, seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

Mr. Heath stated that he has been working on easements for the REDI project. 

 

At 7:25 a motion by Mrs. Yockel to adjourn the regular meeting, Second by Mr. Woolston and carried.  



 

 

 

 

Karen Narburgh 

Town Clerk  


